
QUESTIONS? Please contact Project Manager Aaron Zutz at 608.441.6891 or azutz@findorff.com

DID YOU KNOW? 
Polished concrete saves a lot of energy during winter since it traps heat during the day and releases at night. In 
this project, there is about 148,000 sq. Ft of polished concrete

Verona Area High School

The Past Weeks:

• Finished library decking

• Started Polish Concrete

• Started Crushing Rock on Site 

• Masonry work pool area

April 19th 2019

Upcoming:

• Drywall Installation 

• Brick around the South side

• Slab on grade in the Arts area

• Precast in the Pool

Polished Concrete 
The closer we get to spring weather, the more 
finishes we start at the New Verona Area High 
School Job Site. This past week, we started 
polishing the concrete floors on the third floor. 
This process includes wet grinding the concrete 
surface with a Dimond disk. The wet polishing 
helps prevent silica dust from being released 
into the air. In addition, we have continued 
working on the brick around the fieldhouse, 
and the precast panels around the new pools. 
Looking into the upcoming weeks, the site 
work will continue to progress as the fields start 
irrigation and final grading starts. Also, the 
roofing will be complete on the Core of the 
building, and the brick will start on the back of 
the school. In addition, continuing of the wall 
framing through the second floor, and 
prepping for drywall to start toward the
beginning of May.

We have started finish flooring on the third floor! Above you can see riding 
machines polishing the concrete floors, leaving a wet surly on the floor that is 
cleaned up after the polishing is complete. Below: Brick has continued with 
the Carbon Black brick that is aligned in a stacked bond shown below.
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Verona Area High School 
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Top Left: As the geothermal bores are 
complete, the piping of the tails to connect 
the bores to the school starts. The photo to 
the top left is a view of the inside of the 
geothermal vault where all the piping comes in 
and on the bottom left is a view of the 
geothermal tails starting to be piped to the 
vault. The middle left photo is the crushing 
process that has continued on site. Top Right:
now that the frost is leaving the ground with 
the nice weather, footings for the exterior 
garage started this week. Finally the photo 
above is of the metal panel system that is 
installed before the metal panels. 



QUESTIONS? Please contact Project Manager Aaron Zutz at 608.441.6891 or azutz@findorff.com

Verona Area High School 

April 19th, 2019

Photo above shows site grading for the football and baseball fields. Photo on 
the left is a view from 3rd floor classroom, that shows the window frame 
installation in the atrium area.

Left: Work on the 
brick continues 
around the school 
as the south side of 
the fieldhouse is 
complete above, we 
move on to 
wrapping around 
the south side of 
the school. In 
addition this photo 
shows the curtain 
wall framing for the 
windows at the 
social stair location 
at the Fieldhouse. 
Lower Left:  Slab on 
Grade continues on
site with the ground 
thawing. Final 
photo is of the 
borrow lites that are 
being installed in 
the Atrium.


